

Toronto and East York Community Council c/o City Clerk's Office
City Hall, 100 Queen Street West
Toronto, Ontario M5H 2N2

June 10, 2022

Dear Members of Toronto and East York Community Council,

The Scadding Court Community Centre Board of Management wishes to nominate the following individuals for appointment to the Board, at pleasure of Council, for the terms of office noted below and until successors are appointed:

Returning members:

- Doug Lowry, for a term of office ending June 30, 2026.
- Peggy Poon, for a term of office ending June 30, 2026.
- Jasjit Sangha, for a term of office ending June 30, 2026.
- Mona Eldardiry, for a term of office ending June 30, 2026.
- Stephanie Donaldson, for a term of office ending June 30, 2026.

New members:

- Steve Lane, for a term of office ending June 30, 2026.
- Alex Liang, for a term of office ending June 30, 2026.
- Chartreuse Noutelie, for a term of office ending June 30, 2026.
- Terrence Liu, for a term of office ending June 30, 2026.
- Donna Alleyne, for a term of office ending June 30, 2026.
- Alfred Adjetey Sowah, for a term of office ending June 30, 2026.
- Coreen Gittens, for a term of office ending June 30, 2026.
- Nicholas Austin, for a term of office ending June 30, 2026.

The Board confirms that each of these nominees is qualified to serve under the provisions of the City of Toronto's Public Appointments Policy and the Relationship Framework for Community Centre Boards of Management.

These appointments are a result of the following public member's terms coming to an end:

- Stephen G Foote, term ending June 30, 2022, and until a successor is appointed.
- Gladys Akhigbe, term ending June 30, 2022, and until a successor is appointed.
- Renaldo Jo, term ending June 30, 2022, and until a successor is appointed.
- Joan Williams, term ending June 30, 2022, and until a successor is appointed.
- Kenisha Peters, term ending June 30, 2022, and until a successor is appointed.
- Hilary Coleman, term ending June 30, 2022, and until a successor is appointed.
- Dan Fisher, resigned effective March 1, 2022.



On behalf of the Board, I respectfully request that the City take the necessary steps to appoint these nominated candidates.

Thank you for your consideration of this matter.

Doug Lowry Board Chair

cc. Karen Jones, City Manager's Office Public Appointments Secretariat